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March 5, 2023 
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Jerome Town Council 
 
FROM: Allen Muma, Chief of Police 
 
Attached please find the police activity reports for March 2023. 
 
The March “Calls for Service” report contained no significant single incidents to reports. Call volume for 
March was above average. We had another motorcycle that committed several serious traffic offenses, who fled 
from officers with the chase ending when we terminated it for safety reasons. We also had a car flee from us 
which was doing 35 mph over the speed limit, this ended when the driver bailed out of the vehicle on Lower 
Gulch Road and fled on foot. Officers worked for several hours attempting to locate him without success. We 
were able to ID the suspect and have requested warrants for his arrest.    
 
The parking kiosks brought in $35,982.65 for the month of March 2023. In comparison to last year’s revenue of 
$34,428.30 for the same time period. The amount was above last years, even with the significant number of bad 
weather days we continued to encounter this year. Fiscal year to date (7/01/22 through 3/31/2023) kiosk 
revenue is $238,598.20.   
 
There were 281 parking citations that were issued for the month of March. There were 14 speed citations, 1 
DUI, 1 reckless, 25 traffic related citations and 14 criminal citations (4 disorderly, 1 animal cruelty, 2 minor in 
possession of alcohol, 2 littering, and 3 assaults) and 6 oversize trucks. 
 
We have been addressing the tour related complaints that have been received, including one tour operation 
conducting business without a license. We have also continued our efforts to contact all tour companies that fall 
within the Jerome Tour Ordinance and advising them of their need to comply with town code. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Allen L. Muma, Chief of Police  


